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@/ 19MTI2002 R

Government
of South Australia

The Hon Stephan Knoll MP
ir ( s‘ % Member for Schubert

Dear@"—"
Thank you for @amail regarding the Park Terrace railway crossing.

The State Gover@&has established an independent body, Infrastructure SA, to
create a more productiv proach to infrastructure planning to grow our economy
and create jobs. One#fyntastructure SA’s tasks will be to investigate ten major
projects that the State G nment has identified as important to South Australia,
including grade separation major Adelaide metropolitan intersections.

You will be pleased to learn t@we Park Terrace level crossing has been identified

as part of this process. While ded at this time, it will be considered against
other investment needs and prio cross the state for future funding.

The Marshall Government will I significant infrastructure spending in
2019-20, by upgrading seven intersectigis and fixing two level crossings so South
Australians don't have to spend as mu ime stuck in traffic. Subsequently, a
combined $402 million is being spent am s Road, Ovingham and Brighton
Road, Hove for grade separations.

While | appreciate that improvements at the Terrace railway crossing is
important to you, it is not possible to deliver all i improvements in the short
term, as investment decisions need to consider corr‘@m priorities within available

resources. /\

| appreciate the time you have taken to convey your th@%s and trust the above

information i§7r assistance. @
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HO STI%AN KNOLL MP SQ

MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT, INFRASTRUCTURE AND LOCAL GOVERNM
MINISTER FOR PLANNING

~%> 171 12019

Minister for Transport, Infrastructure and Local Government
Minister for Planning

Roma Mitchell House Adelaide SA 5000 | GPO Box 1533 Adelaide SA 5001 DX 171
Tel 08 7109 8430 | Email ministerknoll@sa.gov.au




DOCUMENT 2

From: Schubert EQ
To: DPTL:Minister Knoll

/s..bjm: B\L" - FW: Salisbury Park Tce grade separation

&m: Monday, 17 June 2019 12:54:51 PM

Fron‘@
Sent: 17 June 2019 12:53 PM

To: Sch EO <schubert@parliament.sa.gov.au>
Subject: Salj Park Tce grade separation

Hello Minister @
separation at the E

to remove the leveél,

write to you in regards to funding announcements regarding grade

on and Torrens Roads. I would like to know whether there are any plans
sing at Park Terrace at salisbury? this is a dangerous intersection, and it
regurlarly causes majok disruptions to traffic along Park Terrace, which has large amounts of
vehicle movements a t!?ﬁr:rs of the day and night, and consequently Gawler Street, which Is
held up my traffic lights®at the iEtersection of Park and Gawler. Removal of this level crossing

would remove the major ob for traffic in the area and require the construction of a new
station to replace the existifig of more than 30 years
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The information in this e-mail may be conREfepeigl and/or legally privileged. If you are not the intended
reclplent, access to It Is unauthorised and a gtlosure, copying, distribution or actlon taken or omitted

to be taken in reliance on it is prohibited and nlawful.
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